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Coming Events  

 

March  
10  Board of Directors Meeting 7:00 
24  Social/Educational Meeting 7:30 
  Paul Danicic, Executive Director of 

 the Friends of the Boundary Waters  
  Wilderness 

 

April  

14  Board of Directors Meeting 7:00 
28 Social/Educational Meeting 7:30 

         

 

May  
12 Board of Directors Meeting 7:00 
26 Social/Educational Meeting 7:30 
  

Social/Educational Meeting Speaker  
 March 24, 2015  7:30 PM 

 

The Status of Sulfide Mining 
and Emerging Issues for the 

BWCA 
 
Paul Danicic , Executive Director 
of Friends of the Boundary 
Waters, will be the presenter at our 
March 24th meeting.  Sulfide 
mining would forever change the 
character of northern Minnesotaôs 
lakes and streams.  Friends of the 
Boundary Waters has been 
working on this important issue 
for many years and is involved in 
every effort to prevent it from 
harming Americaôs number one 
wilderness.  This presentation will 
be an update on 
sulfide mining 
proposals, as 
well as other 
issues facing 
the Boundary 
Waters. 
 
 

 



 

Walter J. Breckenridge Chapter  
of the Izaak Walton League 

February 10th, 2015 
Board of Directors Meeting Notes 

 
IWLA Member Pledge:  We strive for the purity of 
water, the clarity of air, the wise stewardship of the land 
and its resources, to know the beauty and understanding 
of nature, and the value of wildlife, woodlands, and 
open space, to the preservation of this heritage, and to 
our sharing in it. 
 
February 10th éééBoard of Directors Meeting 
February 24th éééSocial/Educational Meeting 
March 10th ééééBoard of Directors Meeting 
March 24th ééééSocial/Educational Meeting  
 
Attendees:  Steve Schaust, Patrice Lindgren, John 
Fraley, Jim Arnold, Dick Brown, Tim Johnson, Barbara 
Franklin, Wes Hendrickson    Guest: Marlys Carls-
Steiskal 
 
Events/IssuesééDick/Larry/Jim 
Social/Education Meeting Speakers  
February - Don Arnosti, Conservation Program Director 

for the Minnesota Division 
March ï Paul Danicic, Executive Director of the 

Friends of the Boundary Waters Wilderness 
April ï Open 
Clean Water Forum is scheduled for February 12th and 

is being held at Green Haven Golf Course in 
Anoka. The event is sponsored by the Rotary 
Club, and includes panelists and open discussion 
that highlights the issues surrounding water in our 
community and around the world. 

Watershed Summit 2015: New Management Barriers/
Solutions to Accelerate Ag Conservation Is 
scheduled for February 21st and is being held at 
Normandale Community College. 

The Annual Meeting and State Convention is scheduled 
for April 24th and 25th and this year will be held at 
the Prairie Woods Chapter in Detroit Lakes. 

2015 IWLA National Convention is scheduled for July 
14th to the 17th and this year will be held in Pierre, 
SD.  You donôt have to be an official delegate to 
attend the convention.  Itôs open to every league 
member. 

The Summer Board of Directors meeting is scheduled 
for July 24th to the 26th, location to be announced. 

Springbrook Nature Center will be holding their annual 
auction fundraiser which includes dinner and a 
program (Beez Kneez).  The date is Saturday 
February 28th. 

Five members from The Friends of the SNA group took 
the opportunity to introduce themselves by 
attending the Commissionerôs Advisory 
Committee (CAC) on Natural Heritage meeting 

that was held on February 4th.  The meeting was 
very informative and found the committee 
members were all very talented and 
knowledgeable.  For more information http://
www.dnr.state.mn.us/cac.html 

  
The date for the Pancake Breakfast has been set for 

Sunday May 3rd. 
The Dr. Walter Breckenridge Award, recognizes 

professional educators and others who teach all of 
us to value natural resources. It has been 
suggested that we nominate Dr. Lee Frelich who is 
the director of the University of Minnesota Center 
for Forest Ecology. Jim Arnold made a motion to 
nominate Dr. Lee Frelich for the Dr. Walter 
Breckenridge Award and it was seconded.  Motion 
passed. 

 

Chapter House & Grounds éééJoe/Jim/Steve 
Fireplace repair update - No updates at this time. 
Kitchen remodel update ï At our last meeting, the Task 

Force invited Jason Newby from the City of 
Brooklyn Park to answer questions on the 
licensing requirements for commercial kitchens.  
It was determined that  

based on our direction for the kitchens use, that we 
would fall under the under the Minnesota Statues 
Section 157.22 for Exemptions which does not 
require any special licensing. Also in attendance, 
was Carol Knutson  

from Spectacular Catering, who provided us with 
suggestion for improvements from a catererôs 
perspective.  

 

Newsletter ééé Marlys 
Update was given and a reminder that we are always 

looking for articles. 
 

Treasurerôs Report ........ John 
Update was given 
 

Scholarship Committee éééJim 
Scholarship application materials have been sent out to 

local schools. The application deadline for the 
2015 -2016 school year is April 11.  
 
Webmaster ééé. Barb 
Update was given 
 
Rentals ééé Tim 
Three rentals have been booked for the month of 
February and currently there are no rentals for March. 
  
MembershipéééLorraine 
Members---85 (New 6, Not Renewed. 13) 

http://www.dnr.state.mn.us/cac.html
http://www.dnr.state.mn.us/cac.html


 

 
BOOSTING NATIVE POLLINATOR 

POPULATIONS 
 
Why do I stress Native Pollinators? 
1. Because they are part of our ñNatural Heritageò 
which I am always in favor of preserving as much as 
possible. 
2. Because they do a better job pollinizing our Native 
plants and do quite adequately on cultivated plants. 
3. Because their nests are seldom visible to the general 
public, therefore not subject to unscientific criticism. 
4. Because there is no necessity of week to week 
monitoring and seasonal ñretiringò of tame Bees. 
5. Because In towns with minimal size lots and parks 
with heavy pedestrian traffic the urge for vandalism of 
hives could be serious. 
Because there is no initial cost of purchasing a hive, 
supers or Queen Bees. 
 
However, for one who has the ambition, the tools and 
proper site; Bee keeping can be an educational hobby 
which will produce a food benefit to the Beekeeper and 
the pollination of neighboring gardens. 
 
It has been said that occasionally tame Honey Bees can 
be a detriment to native Bees through competition and 
possible disease. There are many native pollinators 
besides the common Bumble Bee, which is easily 
recognizable. There are many types of wild Bees and a 
similar amount of pollinating Flies in Minnesota. 
Various kinds of Butterflies, Dragonflies, Beetles and 
Moths are also persistent natural pollinators. As a 
general rule, native flowers, trees, shrubs and grasses 
are the best habitat for increasing the population of all of 
the above mentioned pollinators. 
 
Native plants are generally best for various reasons: 
1. Most are more drought resistant than cultivars (deep 
roots). 
2. They are generally easier to plant and sow. 
3. Are generally richer in pollen and nectar. 
Most have their pollen and nectar more accessible to 
pollinators than some cultivars. Late March-Oct. 
 
An important thing to remember:  pollinators need 
plants that bloom in April through September and 
should be selected for that long range of bloom. An 
added bonus is that local and migrating song birds feast 
on the generally more nutritious native plant seeds, both 
fall and spring. Most song birds raise their young on 
insects that prefer native plants. So; letôs respect our 
Bees, Birds, Butterflies and Bugs that pollinate our 
woodlands, fields, flowers, prairies and gardens. 
Opinion  Dick Brown 
 

 
OPINION 

PARTIAL LIST OF NATIVE PLANTS FOR 
NATIVE POLLINATORS 

EXAMPLES OF EARLY BLOOM: 
 
TREES: American Basswood, Chokecherry 
SHRUBS: Pussy Willow, Common Serviceberry 
(Juneberry) 
TALL PERENIALS: White Wild Indigo, Tall Bell 
Flowers (s) Sweet Joe Pye Weed (s), Golden Alexanders
(s) 
SHORT PERENIALS: Wild Lupine, Eastern Waterleaf 
(s), Spotted Geranium, Columbine (s) 
EXAMPLES OF LATE BLOOMERS: 
TALL PERENIALS: New England Aster, Showy 
Goldenrod, Zigzag Goldenrod, Smooth Blue Aster 
SHORT PERENIALS: Riddellôs Goldenrod, Zigzag 
Goldenrod, White Heath Aster 
Probably the latest blooming shrub is Witch Hazel 
(Hamamelis Virginiana) (s) which blooms in October 
and disperses the preceding yearôs seeds in October up 
to 30ô from the plant. 
This is a partial list of native plants prescribed for our 
area by the Xerces Society and Prairie Moon Nursery. 
**(s) shade to partial shade 
Dick Brown 

                    
                       
 
Kitchen Committee Field Trip to  
A-Z Restaurant Equipment 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Barb Franklin, Patrice Lindgren, Joe and Judy 
Klohs. And Diane Sannes 

 
         The kitchen task force can report that the fact 
finding, code compliance requirements and design 
stages of the project are nearing completion and will 
be presented to the Board for approval at the March 
Board Meeting.   



 

ò.  



 

 



 

 
 



 

 

Don Arnosti, Conservation Chair for the Minnesota Division 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


